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Presidents Corner:  

  

 Hello Everyone, 

  

 Well as you look around the club borders, I am sure you 

can see a lot of change and certainly more daylight through 

the treeôs than we are used to seeing.  The board is working 

diligently to understand the situation and make some tough 

decisions about whether or not to purchase any of the land 

that is becoming available.  Some of the questions are how 

much land to purchase, how to gain the funding for the 

purchase and what kind of payments are we willing to try and 

maintain in the coming years in order to purchase some 

additional land.  

  

 One of the more promising avenues that the board is 

pursuing is accessing grant money from the state.  The 

possibility of gaining up to $150,000 is a possibility and Merv 

Vincent is working very hard to be sure that we are in line to 

obtain the funding if possible to help with purchasing the land 

if the board decides that is the path they would like to follow.  

So if you see Merv around the club, be sure and say thanks 

for all his hard work, he has spent some long hard hours 

working on this. 

  

 Also I am sure you all have seen the new TV that the club 

has in the club house and we have Bud Cross to thank for 

that. But wait, Bud is not done yet, he is planning on bringing 

those RSOôs into the 20th century and as I type is working with 

Steve Reinhart to install some new power outlets so he can 

install a network repeater and éyep internet in the RSO 

Shack!  So be sure to thank Bud and Steve for their hard work 

as well. 
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  Laura has advertised for a cook to help out on one 

Wednesday a night at the club.  I have elected to do the 3rd 

Wednesday of every month, but we are still in need of 

someone to do the 1st and 2nd Wednesday of each month.  I 

thought at first it would be more challenging a task than I 

wanted, but as it turns out (not counting washing the pans) it 

is a pretty good time with lotôs of folks stopping by to chat 

and a lot of happy faces with a full stomach.  So if youôre 

worried about the challenge, but are thinking about it and 

sitting on the fence, let us know and we will get you off to a 

great start by helping out for the first few times 

  

 The board is starting up a call committee to fill vacant 

positions on the board for next year so please feel free to 

contact any of the board members if you think you might be 

interested in stepping up and giving back to the club.  Laura 

Ballard has been working hard to keep the pond drained and 

the club above water, but really she is holding down about a 

dozen jobs. The club is facing some real challenges next 

year and could use some help in the following areas: 

  

Accountant:   Well, does not have to be a certified, bonifide 

(but weôll take one of those also) accountant, but someone 

willing to dive into QuickBooks and help the club start to rein 

in the budget and get a handle on our financial situation. 

  

Membership Director:   Someone willing to maintain the 

new member information, develop a line of email 

communication, do the monthly orientation, issue new 

membership badges and provide the board some basic 

information about the demographics of the club membership.  

  

Newsletter Editor:   Tough job this one, you have to hound 

everyone including the President for input to the newsletter 

and, of course, then you take the heat because the 

newsletter goes out late!  But a dedicated full time person 

here that can devote some time to snooping around the club 

generating interest and providing visibility for those folks that 

deserve it would lighten the load and provide an important 
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source of information to the club membership.  

  

Work Parties:   No dates have been set yet, but John Mulhall is 

working on a date for making more shooting stands to hold the 

targets and I am hearing that there are holes in the floors of Trap 

house 1 and Trap house 5 so I am thinking that these will both be a 

work party soon,, so if you want to be a part of this, be sure to send 

Laura your email address and let her know that you are interested 

in being notified about any upcoming work parties!   

  

 The annual Christmas party is coming up quickly and typically 

someone on the board handles the planning and shooting activities 

at the party, but in the interest of getting some more members 

involved, we would like to invite any of the membership that would 

be interested in being part of the planning committee to let me know 

and we will work you into the strategy for the Christmas Dinner 

planning. 

  

Thanks everyone and see you out on the range!   

 

Tom 
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The following ammunition is available for 
sale at the Black Diamond Gun Club 
 
The club offers the following ammo and components for your 
reloading needs.  Ask at the front counter for help with this. 
 
We have 12 gauge shells in Rio and Federal.  We also offer 28 
gauge, 16 gauge and 20 gauge. 
 
Ammo is available for 22LR, 40, 9mm, 38 and 380. 
 
The following reloading components are available: 
 
Powder 
   4 lb container International Clays 
   8 lb container  
   You can get International Clays in 4 lb containers. 
   All other powders are in 8 lb containers 

Å Unique 
Å Clay Dot 
Å Green Dot 
Å Red Dot 
Å International Clays 
Å Tite Wad 
Å Clays 
Å 800X 

  
Primers 
    Cheddite, Winchester, Fiochi and Federal. 
 
Wads 
    Downrange and Claybuster 
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We need a cook for the 

first and second 

Wednesday dinners of 

every month. The club 

pays for all ingredients 

and in return you can 

get a free 10 round 

punch card or you can 

get the proceeds from 

dinner. If you are 

interested or would like 

information in helping 

out, please email 

 info@blackdiamondgunclub.org 
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Range Closures 
 

 

The following  dates are for range closures 

due to the rental of the range.  No members 

should be out on the range during these 

scheduled times unless approved by the board 

of trustees. 

 

The following dates have been scheduled: 
 

November 7, 8, 14, 15, 16, 21 

8am to 4pm each day 

 
      

 

 

Please check your newsletter and/or online carefully for range closures. 

Closures are listed on the monthly calendar and in the section titled 

Range Closures. It is best to check in both places for closures. 

Sometimes the phrase “Range Closed” is omitted on the calendar due to 

the limited space  in the individual calendar date blocks. The club is 

always closed during Law Enforcement agency use. The club is always 

closed during the Women’s Pistol classes.  Note that the rifle/pistol 

ranges are closed for shooting during the Continental League and PITA 

shoots whether it is listed on the calendar or not. This is a courtesy to 

shooters paying entry fees and shooting for trophies. Please check the 

Range Closure section for all scheduled range closures. If you 

mistakenly remove the “Range Closed” sign at the gate, please replace it 

immediately. 

*Note: Entire club is closed during police events 
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2013 Elections… 
 are coming up in 

December   
 
 

Nominations will be taken 
from the floor at the next 

General Meeting*.  
  

Nominees* for each position 
will be published in the 
November newsletter. 

 
*Must be a member in good standing for a year before they 

can hold a position on the board 
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Captain Robert W. Berkey 
 

The Tribune-Democrat  

 

SUN LAKES, ARIZ. ð BERKEY ï Captain Robert W., 

75, Sun Lakes, Ariz., passed away Sept. 29, 2012. 

Born Jan. 20, 1937, in Boswell, to Arlo and Anna Mary 

Berkey. Bob was blessed more than most in being 

able to accomplish an incredible life journey. He 

started in the steel mills, moved onto having his own 

well-drilling business. Then he had the opportunity to 

manage the Somerset Airport which lead to his biggest 

dream of all, becoming a United Airline pilot. That 

career lasted for 32 years. He flew to every continent 

in the world except Antarctica and was extremely 

proud of it all. Bob was a peaceful, well-read man who 

stubbornly and admirably battled cancer for many 

years. All who knew him were amazed at his 

uncomplaining courage and optimism. Preceded in 

death by parents. Survived by children, Cindy (Steve) 

Mine, Kim Berkey, Blaine (Jamie) Berkey, Scott (Cory) 

Berkey, Bob Berkey and Dena (Jack Wright) Berkey; 

and grandchildren, Clint, Laina, Leah, Kyle, Arlo, Troy, 

Tanner and Jesse; also beloved great-grandchildren, 

Micah Berkey and Axton Berkey. Bob will be greatly 

missed by his wife, Carol; and sister, June McHenry, 

Windber. Service was held at Chandler Christian 

Church, Chandler, Ariz., with close family, prayer 

group partners and many of his aviation friends and 

associates attending. 
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When reading the calendar, if there is a NAME on 

the calendar, it means that there is an RSO for that 

time.  Public shooting is Wednesdayôs and 

Saturdayôs.  All other times are MEMBERôs ONLY 

11 
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Claybrakné 

  

By:  Frank Neumayer   

  

A Winning Club  

  

     Over the years, Iôve had the pleasure of shooting Trap 

and Skeet at many different clubs across the country.  Some 

were greaté while others Iôd never go back to!  Because of 

this experience, I was asked the other day by a few club 

directors, what I felt were the primary factors that make for a 

successful gun club.  Without hesitation I answered, the 

number one element that determines how successful a club 

will be is its ñmembersò, and equally important is just how 

well do those members collectively interact to accomplish 

the clubôs goals and objectives.   

  

     A club can have hundreds of members, but if thereôs no 

established purpose or mission statement; no stated goals 

or objectives; no established expectations that come with 

being a member; then the club will function like a ship at sea 

without a course.  Good planning, leadership, and support 

become the main factors if a club hopes to be successful.  In 

most clubs, youôll find a small group of people who always 

end-up actively engaged in trying get everything done that 

needs to get done.  This will become a short-lived situation.     

  

     Based on my experience, only about 15-20% of a clubôs 

membership is actively involved in club operations and 

support.  Most commonly these people become officers, 

directors, or that reliable corps of volunteers.  Because of 

this, those ñhardy fewò are constantly being asked to do 

more and more, and soon they become overwhelmed and 

burned-out.  When this happens, clubs will start struggling at 
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trying to support all of the venues and activities they have 

to offer.  The first thing to slide is usually facilities and 

equipment maintenanceé soon after other things start to 

follow.   

  

     A solid volunteer group is so important to a clubs 

success that I think clubs need to seriously take into 

consideration (as a condition of membership) that ñeveryò 

member participate in a required number of support 

activities per year.  These activities can be volunteering 

for work parties, taking-on a small project or two from start 

to finish, or simply helping in the support of a few 

registered events.  The tasks can be simple and the 

quantities small but when you add it all upé a lot can get 

accomplished.  Iôve even heard of multi-level 

memberships being offered, where a member can choose 

to pay ñtwiceò the annual dues and then never be asked or 

expected to volunteer for anything at anytime?  Overall, I 

believe there are three major factors that make for a 

winning club.  Letôs take each factor individually and look 

at the details involved.   

  

Factor 1:     Is your club attractive, appealing, and inviting 

to all those who come to shoot?  How well does your club 

make that first impression?  To be successful a club needs 

to put forth a welcome and inviting attitude to every visitor, 

all the time.  In my travels, when Iôve come across a club 

that is well kept and maintained, regardless of its size or 

number of venues, right away Iôll sense that feeling of 

pride and ownership coming from its members.  Itôs like 

being greeted at a new church with open friendship and 

gratitudeé it goes a long way in getting people to feel 

comfortable and want to come back.  Couple that with a 

desire to openly share all the great attributes their club 
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 has to offer, and you end-up with a winning combination.   

  

Factor 2:     Does your club accommodate and support shooter 

expectations?  This boils down to what your club actually has to 

offer.  Aside from the basic target venues, this usually includes 

providing things like shooting instruction, gun rentals, ammo, 

components, a pro-shop, food and beverages, youth activities, 

or RV accommodations.  In all, is your club able to provide the 

local shooter base with all that they want and expect?  A small 

trap or skeet club can be just as successful as a large one.  Itôs 

all in knowing your market and providing the best possible 

products and services you can.     

  

     Clubs will try hard to convey that personal family 

atmosphere, yet at the same time they need to stay focused on 

operating like a small business.  Growth and expansion must 

be carefully planned and executed.  Some clubs will work so 

hard to offer so much that they simply end up out growing their 

support structure.  When hopes, plans, and desires donôt align 

with reality, things will get spread too thin, and all of a sudden 

thereôs not enough money or support personnel to properly run 

everything.  The focus and direction of your club falls directly 

upon the quality of its leadershipé so at every opportunity, 

choose your officers and directors wisely.     

  

Factor 3:     Does your club offer shooters value and 

affordability?  Are the prices and fees for everything you offer 

reasonable, fair, and competitive?  The ability to participate in 

clay target shooting, like many other sports, depends largely on 

a shooterôs discretionary income or family budget.  All across 

the country, the current economic situation is having a dramatic 

effect on the monies individuals or families have available for 

any and all types of recreational activities.  Even though 

shooting is relatively inexpensive when compared to other 

sports, when you add in multiple shooters, guns, equipment, 

shells and components, the costs can be just too overwhelming 

for many shooters or families to afford.   
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 Clubs need to always keep this fact in mind and make certain 

they donôt price themselves right out of the picture.  Large 

profits shouldnôt be expected from ammo and component 

pricing.  Clubs make their money by keeping targets in the air, 

and this relates directly to maintaining modest target fees and 

ammo prices.  Keeping squads moving through the venues 

and throwing as many targets as possible should be the 

primary focus of daily club operations, all other activities and 

considerations can follow.   

  

     Again, these are just my thoughts on what makes for a 

winning club.  If you want shooters to keep coming back, then 

a good ñfirst impressionò is the best place to start.  Be warm, 

friendly, and welcoming to all those who come out.  Donôt 

hesitate to show-off your pride and satisfaction in your club, 

and always make certain to express gratitude to all those who 

choose to visit.  Make sure that everything you have to offer is 

affordable and value-added.   

  

     Hereôs the bottom line!  Clubs needs to provide every 

shooter that comes out with the very best shooting experience 

possible.  You want satisfied shooters promoting your club in 

a positive light long after they leave.  As a shooter, when I find 

a club thatôs well kept; friendly and inviting; with a good choice 

of venues; with properly set targets; where I can get in all the 

shooting I want for that day; and where prices and fees are 

fair and reasonableé then youôll see me coming back to that 

club again and again.    

     

     If youôd like more information visit my website at  

www.claybrakn.com , or if you have a specific question send 

me an email at  claybrakn@msn.com  and Iôll do my best to 

get it answered.         

 

See you at the clubé Frank 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.claybrakn.com/
mailto:claybrakn@msn.com
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Do you have a favorite shirt, vest, or other 

item(s) that you would like the Black Diamond 

Gun Club Logo (or any other embroidery) 

stitched onto?  Bring it into the Black Diamond 

Gun Club, attach your name with phone number 

and instructions and Michelle Detwiler will 

contact you with a quote.  Most logos range from 

$15 - $30.  Embroidering a first name, or 

stitching a patch on - $5.  Call Michelle at 253-

230-0472 for questions or quotes. 

b9² ϧ ¦{95 a9/ w9[h!59w{ΧΧa9/ 
t!w¢{ΧΧa9/ w9t!Lw !b5 ¢¦b9 ¦t{ΦΗΗ 
 
        If you need a MEC anything, John 
Abbott is the guy to call!!  John has new 
and used MEC reloaders in all gauges and 
also a good supply of MEC reloader 
parts.  If you need a few parts for a worn 
out MEC, a tune up or some repair work, 
call:  
John Abbott (425) 392-1972  
Cell (425) 890-7208 
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Classified ads can be emailed to Laura Ballard at the following 

email address: bdgc_editor@comcast.net    

  

Please donôt hesitate to contact Laura if you have any questions 

or concerns.  All input to the newsletter is welcome and will be 

considered. Thank You! 

For Sale 

Kimber .45 CDP # 4ò VG Condition 

Hi Vis Fiber Optic Front Sight with Multi-Color 

Replacement Tubes & Tool ï Hard case with 

Two Mags ï Two Holsters 1) Cross Breed Belt 

Slide 2) GI Shoulder Rig ï Extra Recoil Spring 

& Field Strip Tool $850. Must be BDGC ï WAC 

Member or have CCP License Call Larry at 

206-817-7644 

For Sale: Colt 45 Series 70 Gold Cup Match. Call 

Steve at 253-735-2437 $1,200 

FOR SALE: 1. 24" barrel browning safari .264 mag. 

excellent except for small area of paint removed by 

tape. $999.00.  

2. Belgium made BAR 7mm mag excellent 

condition=24" barrel, $999.00 

3. H & R Reising model 65 military trainer 22 lr 

excellent condition. Plus (3) magazines. $999.00.  

4. Winchester model 100 excellent condition .284 cal. 

$999.00.  

5. Remington model 513t excellent restored 22lr 

military traineing rifle. $499.00. 

call #360-825-6179 or 206-228-2996 
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Bellingham Trap & Skeet Club  Landt Farms Sporting Clays  Seattle Skeet & Trap Club 

940 Larson Road  W. 16308 Poor Mound Road  King County Shooting Sports Park 

Bellingham, WA 98226  Nine Mile Falls, WA 99026  Ravensdale, WA 98051 

(360)384-1001  (509)466-4036  (425)413-1421 

 

Black Diamond Gun Club  North Cascades Sportmanôs Club  Spokane Gun Club 

PO Box 217  P.O. Box 1721 19615 E Sprague Ave 

Black Diamond, WA 98010  Chelan, WA 98816 Greenacres AFB, WA 99016 

(360)-886-7892  (509)682-8263  (509)904-2706 

 

Bainbridge Island Sportsmenôs Club  Old Skagit Gun Club Sportsmens Club Inc. 

PO Box 10421  1295 Wilson Road Box 4056 

Bainbridge Island, WA 98110   La Conner, WA 98257 McChord, WA 98438 

(206)780-9374  (3600757-4326 (206)904-2706 
 

Boeing Shooting Sports Club Orcas Island Sportsman Club Sumner Sportsman Assoc. 

King County Shooting Sports Park PO Box 41 15711 96th Street, East 

Ravensdale, WA 98051 Eastsound WA 98245 Puyallup, WA 98372 

(425)413-1421 (360)376-5660 (253)848-9519 

 

Bremerton Trap & Skeet Club Pheasant Valley Shooting Preserve Sun Valley Shooting Park 

4956 State Highway 3 SW & Sporting Clays 1452 Suntargets Rd 

Port Orchard, WA 98366 PO Box 201  Moxes, WA 98396 

(360)674-2438 LaCrosse, WA 99143 (509)576-0866 

 (509)549-3912 

Custer Sportsmen Club Pomeroy Gun Club Sunnydell Shooting 

8832-Weidcamp Rd PO Box 532 292 Dryke Road 

Lyndon, WA 98264 Pomeroy, WA 99347 Squim, WA 98382 

(360)354-2331 (509)843-1460  (360)683-5631 
 

Ellensburg Trap & Skeet Club Poulsbo Sportman Club Tacoma Sportsmenôs Club 

P.O. Box 861 PO Box 3651 16409 Canyon Road 

Ellensburg, WA 98926 Silverdale, WA 98383 E. Puyallup, WA 98373 

(509)925-3704 (360)697-6646 (253)537-6151 

 

Evergreen Sportsmen Club Quincy Amer. Legion Gun Club Turkey Ridge 

12736 Marksmen Road, SW PO Box 342 1565 Evans Cutoff  Road 

Olympia, WA 98512 Quincy, WA 98848 Evans WA 99126  

(360)357-9080 (360)697-6646 (509)684-2735 

 

Gig Harbor Sportsmanôs Club R&M Game Birds  Upper Nisqually Sportsmanôs Club 

9721 Burnham Drive NW 495 Fisher Hill Road PO Box 831 

Gig Harbor, WA 98332 Lyle, WA 98059 Eatonville, WA 98328 

(253)858-9030 (509)365-3245  (360)832-8727 

 

Granite Falls Sportsmans Club Renton Fish & Game Club Wenatchee Gun Club 

20319 Gun Club Road 1500 SE 144th Street PO Box 416 

Granite Falls, WA 98252 Renton, WA 98059 Wenatchee, WA 98816 

(360)691-5161 (425)226-1563 (509)884-6590 

 

Holmes Harbor Road & Gun Club Rimrock Sporting Clays Winter Hawk  

3334 Brooks Hill Road Rt 1, Box 10B 6362 Highway 291 

Langley, WA 98260 Uniontown, WA 99179 Nine Mile Falls, WA 99026 

(360)221-8494 (509)229-3287  (509)276-5150 

 

Kenmore Range  Scab Rock Sporting Clays  Yakima Valley Sportsmenôs Assoc. 

1031 228th SW  15773 Waukon Road North  411 Pomona Road 

Bothell, WA 98021  Edwall, WA 99008  Yakima, WA 98901 

(206)481-8685  (509)239-4473  (509)453-1872 

 


